Sky-high idea lands

student prom date
He wanted a unique
way to ask his girl-
friend to the prom, so
the Center Grove High
School senior wrote a
message in blue tape
on the wings of his
dad’s airplane.

Two giant words, one
on the underside of
each wing of the sin-
gle-engine Piper
Warrior, were enough:
“Sarah Prom.”

Then Kyle Gordon,
18, of Greenwood
flew over Center
Grove junior Sarah
Miller's house four
times to be sure she
got the message.

Why?

“So she could have a
memorable experience
that no one else could
top,” Gordon said.

Miller, 17, who also
lives in Greenwood,
text messaged him a
“yes” answer, and the
couple of nearly four
months will be heading
to prom together

May 3.

He was a little late in
asking, due to bad
weather and taking
time to think up his
plan, Gordon said.
Tickets to prom went
on sale this week.

“She said she was just
so surprised when |

flew over. She was just
beyond happy,” he said.

Gordon wants to be an
airline pilot and started
taking flying lessons at
age 16, which is the
youngest age the
Greenwood Airport
flight school allows. He
and his father both
have a private pilot's
license.

SUBMITTED PHOTO
Center Grove High School
senior Kyle Gordon asked
his girlfriend, junior Sarah
Miller, to prom using blue
tape and his dad's single-
engine airplane.
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City targets dangerous intersection

Franklin officials urging state to make improvements at U.S. 31, Westview Drive

Vehicles line
up at the
intersection of
Westview Drive
and U.S.31 on
Thursday.
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By Steve Garsacz
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sgarbacz@dailyjournal.net

Concrete medians and a new
turn lane could cut down on acci-
dents and backups at Franklin’s
most dangerous intersection, but
right now no work is planned.

The intersection of Westview
Drive and U.S. 31 has been deemed

the city’s most dangerous, with an
average of about one accident per
week since the start of the year
City officials want something to be
done and are working to convince
the state, which is responsible for
the intersection, that the work
should be a priority.

The problems with the intersec-
tion add up: When you pull up to
the intersection to make a left turn
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summer, and right now 114 students are
taking online classes during the school year.

More than 400 students have signed up to
take online courses this summer, and Center
Grove is increasing the number of online
classes offered to 17, including journalism
and zoology. Ray wants the school district to
continue growing the program, eventually
offering all of the courses necessary for the
Core 40 diploma online.

More students are signing up for the online
classes because they free up their fall and
spring schedules for other courses and
electives, Ray said.

“They’re starting to see that global campus
is solving a need for them and helping them
overcome some scheduling challenges,” she
said.

Center Grove students pay a technology
fee for taking the online courses, and
non-Center Grove students who take online

(SEE CLICK PAGE A5)
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ive years from now, Center Grove
Fstudents might be able to take any
course they need for graduation online.

The goal is not to do away with the typical
classrooms, where students spend time with
teachers and classmates. But allowing a
student to take a required class such as
Algebra I or English 10 online would free up
time in their schedule to take a class that
helps them learn about a potential career
and would give student athletes and students
who work more options in planning their day,
online coordinator Joanna Ray said.

Center Grove schools started a program
last summer called the global campus, which
allowed students to choose from nine online
courses, including health and wellness and
probability and statistics. More than
150 students signed up for online courses last

They’re starting to see that global campus is solving a need for
them and helping them overcome some scheduling challenges. o

Joanna Ray, Center Grove online coordinator
On the increasing popularity of online courses

OFFICIALS AIM TO MAKE ALL REQUIRED COURSES AVAILABLE ONLINE
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Junior Kelsey Boswell, 16, works on a creative writing project about the Center Grove Global Campus on Wednesday in the school's media center.

Center Grove's global campus getting bigger

SCOTT ROBERSON | DAILY JOURNAL.

COURSE LIST
Here are the online courses Center
Grove is offering this summer:

>> Algebral

% Bl

>> Senior

composition

2> Current problems, issues and events

>> Information communications technology
>3 Jourmalism |

>> Sucilogy
>> U.S. Government

US|

> Zoology

GREENWOOD GRAD HITS
GROUND RUNNING, B1

75 cents

from Westview Drive, it’s tough to
see cars coming across the inter-
section from North Main Street. If
you're turning right onto Westview
from the highway, you have to
watch for people using the wide
shoulder as a turn lane and for
drivers trying to turn across multi-
ple lanes as they leave nearby
businesses.

SEE CITY PAGE A10)

Schools’
staff gets
lessons

in culture

District responds to
growing Hispanic,
Asian population

By Tom Lance
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tlange@dailyjournal net

After Greenwood’s new superin-
tendent was hired last summer, he
saw quickly how the school dis-
trict was becoming

more diverse. INSIDE A10
Over the past five A break-
years, the percent- down of
age of Hispanic stu- Greenwood
dents has risen )
43 percent, and to- S’Uder.“s
day Hispanic stu- ethnic
dents make up about back-
10 percent of Green-  ground.

wood students.

Superintendent Kent DeKoninck
wondered how prepared Green-
wood was to teach these students,
such as whether the school district
had enough teachers who could
teach English as a second lan-
guage and if Greenwood should
start printing documents in Span-
ish as well as English.

The school district has more stu-
dents from other cultures as well.
The percentage of Asian students
has risen at Greenwood over the
past five years by 45 percent, and
the percentage of African-Ameri-
can students rose by about 38 per-
cent, according to Indiana Depart-
ment of Education data. The
percentage of white students at
Greenwood schools is down about
6 percent.

DeKoninck met with parents
and residents throughout the
school year, and many had simi-
lar questions about the different
cultures of students. Residents
weren’t concerned that students
of different races, religions or
countries were being harassed,
but they did wonder what the
school was doing so that employ-
ees understood more about their
diverse cultures.

That’s why this spring, about
30 Greenwood schools employees
met with national speaker Gary
Howard, who works with groups
around the country that are try-
ing to be more considerate of
different cultures. His activities
and exercises were designed to
get the group to think more
about the different backgrounds,
cultures and experiences Green-
wood students may have had and
how that can affect them at
school.

Next year, teams of teachers,
principals and other staff at each
Greenwood school will conduct
similar activities with all school
district employees. DeKoninck’s

(SEE CULTURE PAGE A10)

Contested judge race sees greatest spending for primary
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Political signs have sprouted across
the county, but candidates have spent
less this primary election, and one con-
tested race accounts for half of all cam-
paign money spent so far this year.

Marla Clark and Joe Villanueva, two

Republicans running for Superior Court
4 judge, topped the spending list this
year. They spent more than $12,000 on
billboards, yard signs, advertisements
and brochures. The two candidates are
seeking the judge seat in the new court
that opens next year, which will handle
civil cases. It’s the first contested local
judge race since 1996.

With few contested races this year,

spending has been low, according to
campaign finance forms that track
money collected and spent by candi-
dates between Jan. 1 and April 11.
Auditor candidate Pamela Burton
has outspent her opponent Jason Miller
$7,200 to zero. Jim Ray has spent $2,800
try to unseat incumbent Pete

(SEE SPENDING PAGE A10)
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